
 

 

Club Subscriptions - update from the Club Trustees 
 
With an ever changing world outside of football, the Trustees who manage the 
charity that is Cramlington United FC are in regular contact to assess what is best for 
our club and more importantly how we can best help our members. 
 

As a football club we want to be here to serve our members and the greater 
community of Cramlington once this unprecedented event allows. To do this we will 
manage our expenditure to reduce all outgoings as far as possible. 
 

For our members and their parents we wholeheartedly understand the financial 
pressures and uncertainty you are going through as our committee, coaches and 
volunteers are in the same position. Financially, the only thing we can do to help 
everyone is suspend club subscriptions with immediate effect. 
 

All those responsible for paying subscriptions need to cancel them. The club cannot 
do it on your behalf as it’s done by standing order. You need to do it via online 
banking or by visiting your bank. We cannot guarantee a refund for those that don’t 
cancel as our volunteer staff are having to prioritise their time, concentrating on 
their families and paid employment. 
 

We hope this shows our intentions and helps our members concentrate on more 
important issues. It goes without saying that every single player remains a member 
of the club and is welcome back as soon as we are allowed. 
 

Donations – as a registered charity we will still welcome donations to assist us in 
managing the running of the club. If you are in a position where you do not need to 
cancel your subscriptions your support will be appreciated. 
 
 
Moving forward we have coaches who can’t manage without their dose of football. 
Jack Gray is setting up a group on social media with football homework for the 
players. Something to take their young minds off what the world is throwing at 
them. We’ll be sharing this through social media and team coaches. Get involved 
and share your work and videos using the hash tag #CUFCathome. Just one small 
way to help entertain the players and keep us together. Keep a look out for the 
“homework” to begin. 
 

Please take care. Keep in touch with us and your friends through safe means and we 
will see you all when the time is right. 
 
Best wishes from everyone at the club 

 
Dave Malone 
 
Chairman 
Cramlington United Football Club 


